
 
 

 

James J. Steinkrauss 

Attorney-At-Law 

jjs@rathlaw.com 

Please reply to:  Concord Office 

 

January 3, 2025 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman  

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH  03301-2429 

Re:    Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a 

  Eversource Energy 

  Docket DE 24-070 Request for Change in Distribution Rates 

          January 7 and 8 Commission Technical Sessions 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

 

The New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (“Commission”) issued a Procedural Order on 

November 5, 2024 indicating a focus on capital investments, operation and maintenance expenses, and 

issues of rate design during the January 7th and 8th technical sessions.  Subsequent discussions 

indicated review of depreciation as another topic for discussion at the upcoming technical sessions.  

On behalf of the New England Connectivity & Telecommunications Association (“NECTA”), I would 

like to request that the Commission list or reserve “poles” as a potential topic for discussion during the 

upcoming technical sessions not necessarily limited to their relation to the listed topics.  I conferred 

with Eversource, and they are working to have appropriate staff available to answer this topic.  

However, if they are not available, the Company will make alternative arrangements to ensure 

NECTA’s questions are answered. 

 

This filing is made electronically in accordance with the Secretarial Letter dated March 17, 2020.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely,  

  

 

 

James J. Steinkrauss 
  



 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman, NH Public Utility Commission  

January 3, 2025 
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CC: Docket Service List (via electronic mail) 

  David C. Soutter, Esq., NECTA (via electronic mail) 


